

Dedicated to protecting and improving the health and environment of the people of Colorado

Mr. Scott Surovchak Rocky Flats Site Manager U.S. Department of Energy Office of Legacy Management 11035 Dover Street, Suite 600 Westminster, CO 80021

Sent via email to scott.surovchak@doe.lm.gov

December 4, 2018

RE: Contact Record 2018-05 and RFLMA Attachment 2 Modification

Dear Mr. Surovchack:

Thank you for the proposed Rocky Flats Site Regulatory Contact Record 2018-05 and Rocky Flats Legacy Management Agreement ("RFLMA") Attachment 2 with minor modifications ("RFLMA Mod"), submitted to the Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment ("CDPHE") and U.S. Environmental Protection Agency ("EPA") for review on November 7, 2018. Notably, the RFLMA Mod reflects updates to RFLMA Attachment 2 Practical Quantitation Limits, pursuant to CDPHE's Water Quality Control Division Practical Quantitation Limits ("PQLs") implementation policy ("PQL Policy," effective February 3, 2015).

CDPHE has reviewed and considered these documents; the evaluation methodology described in CR 2018-05; the Water Quality Control Division PQL Policy; the application of PQLs at other sites by the CDPHE Corrective Action Unit; and, multiple consultations with EPA and DOE. These minor modifications to correct RFLMA terminology and update tables will continue to ensure protection of human health and the environment as a required by Paragraph 65 of RFLMA. The PQLs provided in Table 1 are consistent with the discussion held during our October 15, 2018 consultation meeting and the Water Quality Control Division's PQL Policy. Therefore, CDPHE approves this Contact Record 2018-05 and the RFLMA Mod dated November 7, 2018 and December 4, 2018¹. Pursuant to Paragraph 66 and Section 7.0 of RFLMA, these documents shall be publicly posted by DOE.

¹ Proposed Contact Record 2018-05 and the RFLMA Attachment 2 minor modification were submitted to CDPHE on November 7, 2018 for review. However, the RFLMA Attachment 2 minor modification document was re-submitted to CDPHE on December 4, 2018 in a different format (PDF), so this approval letter is inclusive of that re-formatted document.



Please retain a copy of this letter for your files; you will not receive a hard copy of this letter. Please contact me if you have any questions regarding this approval at (303) 692-3310. Thank you.

Cordially,

Lindsay Masters

Environmental Protection Specialist Hazardous Materials and Waste Management Division Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment

ec: Vera Moritz, U.S. EPA

Linda Kaiser, Navarro David Ward, Navarro Patricia Gallo, Navarro Robert Beierle, CDPHE David Walker, CDPHE

HMWMD File